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November 3 2011  
 
David Akeeagok 
Deputy Minster 
Department of Environment 
Government of Nunavut 

Delivered by Electronic Mail 
Dear Mr. Akeeagok, 
 
Re:  Data Sharing Agreement  
 
Thank you for your correspondence of October 13, 2011 regarding a data sharing agreement 
requirement of the Government of Nunavut.  
 
As the Commission indicated in its correspondence to Premier Aariak April 21, 2011 and 
Minister Shewchuk October 25, 2011 the agreement as proposed would diminish and impair 
the Commission’s discrete planning policy and land use planning functions established under 
the Nunavut Land Claims Agreement.  
 
The Commission will no longer be pursuing this matter. If, at some time in the future the 
Government of Nunavut is able to provide data in a format that supports the Commission’s 
mandate established under the Nunavut Land Claims Agreement please let me know. 
 
Respectfully , 
 

 
Sharon Ehaloak  
Executive Director  


